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Email for Registrars: 

Dear Members:
Many of you have reached out to us about the Texas Department of State Health Services’ (DSHS) new electronic vital events registration, TxEVER. 
We, as well as DSHS, understand your frustration and challenges with using a new system. DSHS appreciates your patience as they work diligently to resolve questions about TxEVER and DSHS policies and procedures.
We have attached a FAQ from the DSHS Vital Statistics Section (VSS) to address some of your most pressing questions, which include:
· Can customers who place orders with me, go to the VSS Austin office to have orders fulfilled? No. As a local registrar, you should fulfill the order because order payments are not transferable. If you send a customer to VSS Austin office to fulfill an order you placed, they will have to submit a new order and pay again.
· If a customer places an order with me, can VSS give the customer the status of their order? No. VSS has no access to the status of orders placed with local registrars. Please do not tell customers to call VSS for the status of orders placed with you, as this increases our call hold times and causes confusion.
DSHS hosts daily conference calls and webinars to provide support and answer your questions. You can also contact VSS at help-txever@dshs.texas.gov. 

Sincerely,
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